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ASE Annual General Meeting 2023
7th January 2023

Eric Mensforth Building, Room EMB3019, Sheffield Hallam University, and via Zoom video link.
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the Association for Science Education held on Saturday 7th January 2023 in the Eric Mensforth Building, Room EMB3019, Sheffield Hallam University, and via Zoom video link. The meeting commenced at 12.00 hours. 26 members were present and signed the register and 22 attended via Zoom. In attendance were Lynn Ladbrook (CEO), Laura Rafferty (Director of Finance and Operations), Suzanne Dickinson, Frances Evans and Jane Hanrott (Minute-takers), Angela Buckland, Katherine Gisby and Rebecca Dixon-Watmough (observers).
Helen Harden, the ASE Chair, welcomed all those present.  
1.
Apologies were received from Richard Needham, Linda Needham and Manoj Chitnavis.
2.
Minutes of 2022 Annual General Meeting
The Minutes of the 2021 Annual General Meeting held via Zoom on Saturday 8th January were accepted at the meeting of the Trustee Body following the AGM. These Minutes were approved.
Proposed: Stuart Naylor
Seconded: John Lawrence
Carried 
3.       Presentation by the Chief Executive
Lynn Ladbrook, ASE Chief Executive, gave a presentation outlining Association activities during the year, the key theme being the Association’s highlights of 2021/22 (i.e. 01 August 2021 to 31st July 2022).
Highlights included:
· Launch of A Fossil Hunter’s Story Hub
· Inclusion in Schools programme
· Online 2022 Annual Conference with 1000 participants
· Ofsted webinars reaching over 1700 educators
· Professional registration workshops leading to 54 new applicants.
· The new science department membership category leading to sign up of 270 schools.
· 650 primary schools with school membership
· 8500 individuals involved with ASE either as individual members or reached through institutional membership.
· A new format for SSR being launched: as SSR in Practice and SSR in Depth
· The launch of ASE Rise (understanding and supporting the needs of teachers)
· Science Teacher SOS, repurposed for technicians.
· A range of digital resources and new technician resource hub
· A number of online courses and webinars
· At present, there were 160 CSciTeach, 110 RSciTech and 39 Rsci members
· A number of new ASE/Millgate publications
· A range of new and continuing projects

The CEO offered her personal thanks to the Trustee Body, the Chair Trio, 
committee Chairs and the staff team for a warm welcome and enormous support when she commenced in post in October.
4.
Annual Report of the Trustee Body
The Chair referred to the previously circulated Annual Report and explained that it was in draft form due to the Auditors not having completed their work. No substantial changes are expected, it is understood, and the Report should be ready for approval by the Trustee Body by the end of January 2023. It will then be circulated to members and the Honorary Treasurer and Director of Operations will be available to answer any queries at that time.
The AGM were asked to note the draft report. Trustees will approve at the end of January. 
One query about the disparate membership figures in the draft report was raised, and the apparent difference in figures explained (individual members versus ‘reach’ figures), although the CEO said that these would be checked.
5.
Annual Statement of Accounts 2021/2022
Susie Burr, the Honorary Treasurer, thanked Roger McCune, the previous Honorary Treasurer, for his years of hard work, and also expressed her gratitude to Laura Rafferty, Director of Finance and Operations, for her support and patience. She explained the background to the draft nature of the Annual Report (see above).
Laura Rafferty addressed the meeting to give more detail to the financial situation, apologising for the duplication page 27 of the Report, which would be rectified before the final version was published. Highlights from the financial report included:
· The surplus for the year is mainly due to ring-fenced project income, but the unrestricted funds available also rose slightly.
· Expenditure is still falling, with substantial savings resulting from a digital first format for the journals, changes in various operational structures, a change of journal printer and, for the future, a reduction in Headquarters space, currently ongoing.
· Income grew enormously over the year, due mainly to project income, the latter part of the John Barker bequest, and a further generous bequest from the estate of Rosemary Pickup. There was a slight increase in membership income, which was particularly welcomed.
Looking to the future, it was recognised that the Association is still over-reliant on project and bequest income and, to address this, and the likely challenges surrounding membership and events in light of the cost of living crisis, there are plans to grow commercial income, change the events offers and provide a different membership structure, based on a flat fee/’core+ model, with a lower basic membership fee and the availability of buying in additional benefits.  These plans are still under discussion and how to handle the likely initial financial hit will be carefully considered. A question about the possibility of local authority help was raised: it is felt unlikely that this option will return as in years past, but the Association is looking to the school and Trust sectors for more financial support for teachers taking up membership.
6.
To confirm the appointment of the Auditors
As agreed at the last AGM, it is confirmed that HW Fisher & Company will be the Auditors until 2024.
Proposed: Susan Burr
Seconded: Ali Redmore
Carried: 
7.
Report of the Quality and Audit (Q&A) Committee
John Lawrence spoke on behalf of the Chair of Q&A, Alan Rhodes, and referred to his previously published Report. He highlighted the following:
· The Operating Procedures were finalised and published in March 2022.
· Sadly, the advertisement in February EiS for new members did not produce any nominations, but after a repeat advertisement in September EiS and an email to all Honorary members, three nominations were received. This meeting was asked to confirm the appointments of Stuart Naylor and Nicky Souter: with John Lawrence being co-opted for 1 year - this was duly ratified.
· Q&A oversaw the revision of the Code of Professional Conduct and also worked with the Chair of Trustees and the CEO on the Chair-elect nominations, following the first ever joint nomination.. 
· The Committee reviewed the nomination process for ASE elections in 2022, when there was a major lack of nominations. This has been added to the work of the Education Group in their review of committee structure and remits.
· In response to a question raised at the 2022 AGM regarding an archive policy Q&A has recommended to the Trustee Body that an archive policy is formulated, and an archiving committee established to review the contents: this they have accepted. 
· Honorary Membership nominations were scrutinised, and suggestions made to the Trustee Body to review aspects of the nomination form for future years.
· Q&A recommend the AGM’s acceptance of the Trustee Body’s proposed changes to the Rules of the Association (see next Agenda point).
· Q&A also particularly commend ASE staff for fulfilling the expectations of the Committee during the past year.
8.
Changes to the Rules of the Association
a) There were a number of linguistic changes to some terminology in the Rules.

Rules 14c: to replace ‘his/her’ by ‘their’, in rule 15 ‘him/her’ by ‘them’ and in rule 34a ‘he/she’ by ‘they have’.

Proposed: Jane Turner
Seconded: Liz Lawrence
Carried 

b) Rule 34: to remove the word ‘postal’ before ‘ballot’ and add ‘of the membership’ 
after the word ‘ballot’.

Proposed: Peter Borrows

Seconded: Susan Burr

Carried 
9.
To confirm the election of the President for the ensuing year
The Meeting were delighted by the news that Professor Revd. Michael Reiss had agreed to be the ASE President for a second year.
10.
To elect Honorary Members
It was confirmed that the following members had been awarded Honorary Membership of the Association:
Esme Glauert
Kulvinder Johal
Peter Humphries
11.
Votes of Thanks
The Honorary Secretary (Annual Conference) thanked everyone for attending the conference and particularly Emily Perry and the Sheffield Hallam staff for hosting this event.
She proposed a vote of thanks to all the ASE staff who worked so hard to put on the first face to face conference after a two year break due to the pandemic. Particularly to the conference team, Angela Buckland and Katherine Gisby.
12.
Any other business
There was no other business to report.
The Chair of the Association, Helen Harden, offered grateful thanks to Chris Harrison for coping so well with a turbulent few years in post. She also offered special thanks to Jane Turner, Immediate-past Chair, for her support and hard work as Chair during a pandemic year, and to Ali Redmore, Chair of Trustees, and Susie Burr, Honorary Treasurer, for their hard work and support.  Presentation of flowers were made to all four.
Helen also congratulated Dennis Sutton and Peter Borrows for over 60 years’ service to the Association, and her congratulations were echoed by the Meeting.
The Meeting closed at 13.09 hours.
